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WHAT DOES 
ANGELA DAVIS 
CASE MEAN?

Puerto Rico
(cont. from p. 1) 
centration camps called urban 
ghettos. Inflation, manipula
ted by billionaire imperialist 
robbers is steadily driving 
down the wages of the employ
ed workers. The mining and 
manufacturing industries are 
looting the resources of the 
nation and destroying the nec
essary environment. Our cities 
are places of fear. Marauding 
police kill thousands per year 
at the slightest pretext. A 
single city, such as Cleveland, 
Ohio, has more murders per year 
than the whole of Europe.
A whole culture is being built 
around drugs and pornography. 
The moral and intellectual de
velopment of our per nle has 
been pushed backwar These 
are the rewards that the U.S. 
people receive for allowing the 
national and colonial oppres
sion of the worlds' masses.

It is obvious that the 
spiritual re-awakening of the 
Anglo-American working class; 
the strategy and tactics of 
the revolution ; the very sal
vation of our country depends 
upon our setting out to ful
fill our obligations to the co
lonial world, in the first 
place to the Negro people in 
the Negro nation and to the 
Puerto Rican people.

The history of the devel
opment of the Communist League 
allowed us to quickly take an 
advanced position on the Negro 
National Colonial Question.
We were born in Watts, and our 
first base grew out of the 
struggle of the black workers. 
Under such conditions we quick
ly understood the Negro ques
tion. This has not been true 
as regards the question of the 
oppressed people of Puerto Ri
co. Objectively, we did not 
run into the Puerto Rican move
ment and it was not until our 
expansion from the West Coast 
that we clearly saw the urgent- 
cy of solving the Puerto Rican 
question.

In the early stages of the 
growth of the Communist League 
we could not help but concen
trate on the immediate prob
lems of the areas and shops 
that gave us birth. As we grew 
and expanded we had to deal 
with the question of the Negro 
Nation as a colony. We had to 
deal concretely with Stalins 
teaching: "3) that the non
sovereign nations and colonies 
cannot be emancipated without 
the overthrow of the power of 
capital; and 4) that the vic
tory of the proletariat cannot 
be a lasting one unless the 
non-sovereign nations and colo
nies are emancipated from the 
yoke of imperialism." (Marx
ism and the National and Colo
nial Question, p. 114). At 
this point we saw the overwhel
ming and decisive moral, poli
tical and strategic importance 
of Puerto Rico.

Latin America is the main 
stomping ground of U.S. imper
ialism. The heaviest imperi
alist investments are there.
The largest amount of profits 
are wrung out of the peoples of 
Latin America. It is primarily 
from the super profits sweated 
out of Latin America that the 
bribery of the Anglo-American 
workers is paid. Out of the 
billions of dollars robbed from 
the Latin Americans, the imper
ialists pay the Anglo-American 
workers a higher wage, provide 
welfare, sick benefits and va
cations in an effort to force 
the Anglo-American workers to 
identify their interests with 
those of the imperialists. It 
is primarily from the imperial
ists' reserves of Latin Ameri
cans that the U.S. imperialists 
gain the strength to bully and 
oppress the rest of the world.

These facts show us that 
after solving the theoretical 
aspects of the Negro question, 
the biggest job for the Anglo- 
American revolutionary is the

(cont. on p. 4)

The struggle to free An
gela Davis has become the sym
bol of the Negro people's fight 
for independence of the Negro 
Nation (the Black Belt and sur
rounding territory in the South
ern part of the U.S. State). 
Because of the rising struggle 
of the Negro people for libera
tion, thousands of people in 
the Anglo-American Nation, the 
Negro Nation and around the - 
world are demanding that Angela 
Davis be freed from the imper
ialist jails. Demonstrations 
are taking place daily, condemn
ing this fascist attack on the 
Negro people. The Communist 
League raises the slogan Free 
Angela Davis— Free the Negro 
Nation! because the Negro people 
wlli never be free unless the 
Negro Nation itself achieves 
freedom and independence. To 
call only for freedom for Angela 
Davis is like calling for the 
freedom of one slave instead of 
an end to the whole slavery sys
tem.

What does Angela Davis have 
to do with the Negro Nation?
What do the black people living 
in the North, East and West of 
the U.S. have to do with the 
Negro Nation? The Negro Nation 
is a colony of U.S. Imperialism. 
The imperialists maxe billions 
in super-profits off the backs 
of the working people living 
there. They steal and plunder 
everything of worth from che 
Negro Nation and jail or murder 
anyone who tries to stop them.
In order to keep the Negro 
Nacion enslaved, they must pre
vent the people from leaving. 
That's why they treat the Negroes 
who have come North and all 
blacks as second-class citizens. 
Otherwise, everyone would leave 
the South. Because of this 
fact, it's clear that black peo
ple in the North will never be 
free until the Negro Nation is 
free. It is also clear that 
any political struggle of blacks 
in the North must be tied to the 
struggle for the independence 
of the Negro Nation.

There are some traitors to 
the struggle who are trying to 
isolate the Angela Davis case 
from the Negro people's fight 
for liberation. These lackeys 
of the imperialists are the Com
munist Party USA. By constantly 
saying things like "Free our 
beautiful sister Angela", and 
"Send her your love", the CPUSA 
is hiding the real issue.
Should we "send her our love", 
or should we demand "Indepen
dence for the Negro Nation'?
By raising their wishy-washy 
slogans the CPUSA is helping 
to further the colonial op
pression of the Negro people 
and aiding the imperialists.

The struggle to defeat 
U.S. Imperialism is a world
wide struggle. Colonized na
tions around the world are

(cont. on p.4)



N O  U N E M P L O Y M E N T
CHECKS FOR MEXICANS

MAKES BIG PROFITS 
FOR CAPITALISTS

Almost everyone who still 
has a job is worried about get
ting laid off* As the factories 
get slower and slower, the work
ers try to look busy and hide 
from the foremen, hoping they 
won’t be the next to go on the 
unemployment rolls, because who 
can live and raise a family on 
a $30 check, or at most, a $65 
check from the unemployment 
insurance?

But what if we didn’t get 
unemployment insurance at all? 
That is the case with thousands 
of Mexicans who work in this 
country* Even though a man may 
have lived and worked and paid 
taxes here for 20 years (and 
many have), he has no right to 
unemployment insurance if he is 
Mexican* Once he is laid off 
he has no way to pay his rent 
or feed his family, and i t ’s 
almost impossible to find an
other job now. Some Mexican 
families have managed to get 
Welfare, but now Governor Rea
gan of California is combing 
the Welfare rolls to get rid of 
Mexican ’’illegals" •

Many of the Mexicans in the 
U*S. are really Mexican-Ameri- 
cans, that is they were born 
here or they became citizens*
But probably just as many are 
"illegal” * That means they 
are Mexican citizens who cross
ed the border into the U.S* as 
"visitors". They aren’t allowed 
to work here, but many have 
lived and worked here for years. 
Why don’t they all become citi
zens? The Peoples’ Tribune 
heard about one Mexican couple 
who only a few weeks ago went 
to the Immigration Office t o ’ 
apply for citizenship. They 
were told to get out of the 
country within one week or face 
arrest. Actually, this was nice 
treatment in comparison to those 
who get thrown in trucks and 
driven back to Tijuana with no 
warning, no chance to take care 
of children who may be waiting 
at home, no money*

Some people will say, "Why 
should people who are working 
here illegally take the unem
ployment money away from those 
of us who are legal citizens?" 
But whose argument is that?
It’s not the workers who lose 
money when a Mexican worker gets 
unemployment insurance. The 
companies pay for the insurance 
and they are the ones-who don't 
want to lose their profits* Of 
course, when they need a cheap 
supply of labor, they are glad 
to hire Mexicans and make huge 
profits from their labor. Then 
the government turns its back 
on this violation of the law.
But when production gets slow 
and the workers are no longer 
needed, the government "remem

bers" its own laws and refuses 
to pay unemployment insurance 
or welfare to these "illegals".

Another person might say, 
"But this is OUR country and we 
worked hard to build it, so why 
should we give it all away to 
foreigners?" But wait a minute! 
Where did we get this country 
in the first place? California, 
New Mexico, Arizona, Texas ana 
Colorado all used to be part of 
Mexico. The U.S. waged a war 
and stole all this land in 1848. 
And since then, who built the 
railroads? Who mined the gold 
and copper, who has done almost 
every bit of labor that feeds 
the United States vegetables 
and fruits from the fields and 
orchards of the Southwest? Yes, 
it was the Mexican people who 
built the Southwest of this 
country. It’s a lie to call 
Mexicans "foreigners!" fhis 

country belongs to all the 
people who have labored to 
build it, the workers, whether 
they are black, Chinese or 
Mexican. The only people it 
doesn* t belong to are the im- 
perialists who have never done 
an honest day's labor!

The only reason the laws 
deny Mexicans unemployment in
surance is because it's very 
profitable for the capitalists 
this way. The U.S. workers 
have allowed that greedy class 
to get away with this injustice. 
Why? Because the imperialists 
have allowed the American work
ers a better job, a better 
house, a better car. And then 
they are told: "See, America 
is better than Mexico j, you are 
better than Mexicans." In this 
way, with a bribe and a bunch 
of chauvinist lies, the imper
ialists have divided the Ameri
can workers against their own 
class brothers and sisters, the 
Mexican workers. It’s time 
we united and overthrew our 
common enemy, the profit-seek
ing imperialist system!

ANGELA DAVIS
(cont. from p. 2)

rising up against U.S. Imper
ialism. The downfall of U.S. 
imperialism will come with the 
liberation of all colonies. 
With each victory of the Indo- 
Chinese people, the Latin Am
erican people, and other colo
nial people, U.S. imperialism 
is badly wounded.

But the final death blow 
must be struck here, by the 
Anglo-American working class. 
And we can only accomplish 
this task by uniting with our 
Negro brothers and sisters and

W O M E N : (cont. from p. 3)

workers— those who have author-, 
ity over other workers, also 
suffer from male supremacy,
but to a lesser degree.

Ruling class women may be 
affected indirectly by male 
supremacy, but we are not wor
ried about them. Jackie Onas- 
is and Lady Bird Johnson both 
have tremendous wealth and po
wer. Where did they get it?
Off the backs of the working 
people! Also internationally, 
Indira Ghandi of India and Gol
ds Mier of Israel stand as op
pressors in their own rights.
Male supremacy mostly helps 
those women make their money, 
it doesn't hurt them. But to 
the working class women, slav
ing all day on the job and all 
night in the home, male supre
macy is a hated burden and the 
cause of constant fights in 
marriage and harrassment and 
degradation on the job!

4
Women and the Fight for Social
ism

Women are not going to be 
free as long as we have capital
ism. This means that women 
must join the fight against 
capitalism and for the dicta
torship of the proletariat if 
they hope to gain complete dem
ocratic rights and equality.
In every working class organi
zation, unions, caucuses, com
munity groups and in the Com
munist League, women must take 
leadership positions. In Viet
nam, women are well over half 
the fighting forces. They also 
work in construction, run cranes, 
load ships, etc. Without the 
full fighting strength of the 
Vietnamese women, the Vietnam
ese people could not defeat the 
U.S. Imperialist aggressors. 
Unless the masses of women in 
the U.S. are organized and 
fighting, we cannot overthrow 
capitalism, establish the Dic
tatorship of the Proletariat, 
and build socialism. Men and 
women must not let the capital
ist line of male supremacy hold 
women back from taking their 
full and equal part in the work
ers* struggles.

The oppression and exploi
tation of women is a necessary 
part of the capitalist system. 
This oppression arose along 
with private property and will 
only disappear when private 
property is abolished. Emanci
pation can only come about with 
the destruction of capitalism!

LONG LIVE INTERNATIONAL 

WOMENS DAY!!

emancipating the Negro Nation. 
This is true because the Negro 

Nation is a backbone of U.S. 
Imperialism. Because of it's 
location, the Negro Nation ex
ists within the borders of the 
U.S. state, and without Its 
resources U.S. Imperialism will 
die. The Communist League 
shouts loudly:

FREE ANGELA DAVIS 

FREE THE NEGRO NATION!
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